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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
REVISED STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  
DATE:  June 22, 2004
PROPOSED NO:  2004-0260
PREPARED BY:  Mike Alvine
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Professional & Technical, Interest Arbitration - Department of Transportation, Metro Transit Division) representing employees in the department of transportation and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
Labor, Operations and Technology Committee Meeting:

At its June 22, 2004 meeting, the LOT Committee gave the proposed ordinance a “do pass” recommendation with four ayes, no nos and one excused.

SUMMARY:  The ordinance would approve a new collective bargaining agreement (CBA) between King County and the International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17.  The CBA covers approximately 250 employees in 46 professional and technical job classifications working in the Metro Transit Division of the Department of Transportation.  
Time period covered – The CBA runs from January 1, 2005 through June 30, 2006.  The 18-month agreement was negotiated in part to stagger the bargaining schedule with the largest bargaining unit in Transit.
Interest Arbitration – The unit is eligible.
Work Performed – The employees in this bargaining unit provide a wide range of services related to the planning and support of transit services.  
Classification/Compensation Project – The bargaining unit is on the standard “Squared Table” of pay ranges and step increases.  

Wage Adjustments – The CBA calls for the standard Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) of 90 percent of the CPI-W, measured September to September for 2005 and 2006.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent as the maximum wage increase.  

Labor Policies –The contract appears to fall within adopted labor policies and classification and compensation project guidelines.  

Bi-weekly Payroll Provision – The unit is already on a bi-weekly payroll schedule.
Family and Medical Leave Policy – The proposed agreement incorporates the standard provisions and reflects recent changes in state law.  
No Strike Provision – The proposed agreement has a no strike provision.

Fiscal Note – The 2005 COLA is estimated to cost $398,675 while the 2006 COLA is estimated at $406,648.  The unit is funded through the public transit operating fund.
ATTACHMENTS:  
1. Fiscal Note
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